
 

 

Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 2nd March 2022 at Tynte Chapel, Michaelston Church 
 

Members Present: 
Councillor Mr C Walford Councillor Mr D. Schofield 
Councillor Mr G Davies Councillor Mr G Morgan 
Councillor Mr L Meringolo Councillor Mrs L Cohen 

 

Apologies for Absence: Councillor Mr N Hallett  
 
03/22/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting 

The minutes of the November meeting were proposed as correct by Councillor Davies and 
seconded by Councillor Cohen. 

 
03/22/02 – Matters arising 

• The new hedge has been planted at the village hall car park. Other priorities have 
prevented repairs to the bench. 

• Road gritting – Copies of of the risk assessments for local road gritting have been 
received from Newport Council. A representative of NCC will be invited to attend a 
community council meeting or a site meeting. 

• Newport Local Development Plan update. Councillor Schofield attended a video 
conference with Newport Council. Any representations should be made as soon as 
possible. A representative of NCC will be invited to attend a community council 
meeting. 

• 3 councillors have recently received on-line training. All councillors who receive future 
training will share the course content with other councillors. 

 
03/22/03 – Police matters  

• Police have declined to include more detail in their monthly reports. They will be invited 
to attend a meeting to discuss the reasons. 
 

03/22/04 – Planning 

• No applications received. 
 

03/22/05 Roads & Rights of Way 

• Nothing to report. 
 

03/22/06 – Correspondence  

• One Voice Wales reported that information from the Electoral Commission about the 
forthcoming elections appears to have been delayed. They will advise us when 
information becomes available. There is a purdah from the 16th March until after the 
election. 
 

03/22/07 – Finance 

• The quarterly financial report was reviewed. 

• Subscriptions are to be renewed for Microsoft Office, Kaspersky Internet Security and 
One Voice Wales. Village Hall rent will also be paid. 

• There is a credit of £205.87 on the council’s HMRC account. This results from a fine 
which was wrongly imposed on the council several years ago. At HMRC’s request, 
PAYE payments will be withheld until the credit is cleared. 

• A list is to be prepared of the additional costs recently imposed on community councils 
without recompense by Welsh Government and UK Government.  
 

03/22/08 – Meeting Reports 

• None. 
 

02/22/09 – Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on 6th April 2022. 


